
 

 

 

 

 
On December 7, 2020, the concept of the pass-through tariff for the support of renewable energy sources (RES) 

was introduced. This tariff will be applicable from July 1, 2021. 

According to the Law “On Electricity”, the costs of purchasing electricity produced by RES facilities from a Financial 

Settlement Centre (FSC) are included in the marginal tariffs for electricity. The annual increase in the volume of 

electricity from RES decreases the volume of funds allocated by the traditional energy producing organisations for 

their development.  

The purpose of the amendments is to reduce the losses of conventional energy producing organisations that buy 

electricity, produced by RES facilities. In order to prevent losses of these organisations, the costs of purchasing 

electricity produced by RES facilities from FSC will be included in the surcharge in excess of the marginal tariff of 

the conventional energy producing organisation. 

Overall, the pass-through tariff for the support of RES is a surcharge to support the RES which is the price 

determined by the FSC in accordance with the zone of electricity consumption for energy producing organisations 

that are conditional or qualified conditional consumers. 

Currently, the Ministry of Energy and FSC are developing a mechanism for calculating and application of the pass-

through tariff to support RES. 
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Юридическая фирма Unicase благодарит Вас за внимание и надеется, что данная информация 

окажется полезной для Вас. Информация, содержащаяся в данной публикации, 

предоставлена в сокращенной форме и предназначена лишь для общего ознакомления 

Клиентов. Просим обратить внимание, что она не может рассматриваться в качестве 

правового анализа и служить основанием для вынесения профессионального суждения. 

Юридическая фирма Unicase не несет ответственности за ущерб, причиненный каким-либо 

лицам в результате действия или отказа от действия на основании сведений, содержащихся в 

данной публикации. 
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Unicase Law Firm thanks you for your attention and hopes that this information will be useful to you. 

The information contained in this publication is provided in an abbreviated form and is intended only for 

general familiarization of customers. Please note that this information cannot be considered as a legal 

analysis and serve as the basis for professional judgment. Unicase Law Firm is not liable for damage 

caused to any person as a result of an action or refusal of action based on the information contained in 

this publication. 
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